
Going Upstream
CHS Launches Prevention, Education & Training Initiative 
For many people, the latest and greatest “go-to” resource is a voice on their smartphone known as “Siri.”  

So what would be Siri’s response to the question, “Siri, how can we prevent child abuse?”
Odds are, the question would prompt a referral to a number of websites with information about  

child abuse. One thing is certain—there are no easy or quick answers—even for Siri!
Since 1893, Children’s Home Society’s legacy has been the protection of children and the 

rescue of childhoods. CHS co-founders William and Elizabeth Sherrard even helped draft 
the first child protection laws for the state of South Dakota. And over the past 50 years, 
CHS has developed many excellent treatment programs to help children in crisis.

But a question likely asked at countless CHS staff and board meetings held 
throughout its 121-year history still remains: “What can we do to prevent  
child abuse?”

During an extensive strategic planning session in 2013, CHS leadership 
decided the time had come to devote collective wisdom and resources to the 
prevention of child abuse and domestic violence in South Dakota, and has 
made the creation of the CHS Prevention, Education, & Training Initiative 
(The Initiative) a top priority.

Upon learning of The Initiative, a long-time CHS friend, Helen Madsen, 
became excited about what this could mean for children and families, 
and she went to the Sioux Falls Area Community Foundation to make 
arrangements for a gift to support it. 

Because of Helen, the Community Foundation became aware of The 
Initiative, and thought CHS might be a candidate for their annual City 
Blossom award—a $50,000 grant for projects that address community 
needs. A proposal was written and submitted, and much to the absolute 
delight of CHS leadership, the grant was approved!  SFACF’s City Blossom award 
will be used primarily to hire professional guidance that will assist CHS leadership staff 
and key community stakeholders in the development of a strategic plan for this new initiative.

CHS has created a new staff position to lead the development of this program. Deb Moritz  
has been the Communications Manager for Children’s Home Foundation for the past 25 years 
and, beginning July 1, will step out of that position to become the new Program Coordinator for   
The Initiative.

“The Initiative is a big step for CHS and our hope is that, through The Initiative, we will help facilitate 
a significant reduction in cases of child abuse and domestic violence. I know that this effort can’t 
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move forward and be effective without expert and 
dedicated direction. Deb Moritz is, without question, 
the right person to lead the charge,” said Bill Colson, 
CHS Executive Director.

Knowing that The Initiative must be financially 
sustainable, Children’s Home Foundation is planning 
a designated endowment as part of the $10 million 
“Legacy of Love and Hope” Endowment Campaign. 
Already begun, this campaign has raised $2.5 million 
in pledges and gifts from generous CHS friends such 
as Helen Madsen.

“We want to send a clear message that child abuse 
and domestic violence should not be tolerated. 
Financial sustainability is key to turning that message 
into a plan of action,” says Rick Weber, Children’s Home 
Foundation Development Director.
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The passage of time is such a strange 
phenomenon! When we are children it 
seems to move so very slowly. We’re in a 
hurry to grow up, learn to ride a bike, be 

allowed to stay at home alone, become a teenager, drive a car, 
and do all the things we envy about those older than us. I even 
remember thinking about how cool it will be when I can shave 
my face like dad does! For youngsters, summers seem endless, 
our friends of a few years seem to have always been a part of our 
lives, and each day is filed away in our memory as our thoughts 
turn to the next day and the next adventure. Those were the days!

As I age, instead of the endless summer, I find myself 
wondering how it could pass so quickly and thinking it can’t 
possibly be winter again so soon. I wake up in the morning 
contemplating all I have to do that day and, before I know it, 
the day is gone. As I write this message for the spring/summer 
The Children’s Friend, I can’t help but think  “ I just did this!’’ 
—when the truth is that I wrote my column last October, more 
than six months ago! These days I shave nearly every morning 
and have for about 50 years. Each time I grasp the razor it 
seems like I just did that, too! That process isn’t nearly as cool 
as I thought it would be all those years ago!

Twenty one years ago, I was honored when asked to 
join the Board at Children’s Home Society. At the time I had 
no notion that I would join the staff barely six years later or 
ultimately become a member of the leadership team. It all 
seems like yesterday. I know my time here will eventually end, 
even though I want it to be like those childhood summers—
never ending!

How does time pass for you if you’re a child victimized by 
abuse and/or neglect? How about a woman subjected to 
domestic violence? I think it must pass very slowly, no matter 
the person’s age, but in a different way than it did for most of 
us enjoying those wonderful endless summers. The wonder 
for them must be about letting the day be over as quickly as 
possible while hoping for a bit of peacefulness. The days for 
them must move so very slowly while wanting to be quickly 
forgotten. Considering that each of us has only so many days 
before us, this is a terrible and senseless shame! 

These are the people who need us, the ones we’re charged 
and privileged to serve. Our commitment needs to be that we 
will help make as many of their days safe, healthy, and warmly 
memorable as possible. 

CHS has followed this path for 121 years and I believe we’ve 
been remarkably successful. Most of our work, however, has 
been reactive. We’ve helped countless women, children, and 
families rebound from abuse, neglect, and domestic violence, 
and our pledge is to continue doing so. You’ve learned from 
this issue of The Children’s Friend that we now intend to work 
at reducing those days filled with abuse, neglect and violence 
by preventing it in the first place through education and 
training. I’m confident we’ll be successful with this initiative, 
but I also know it can’t be successful without support from you 
who believe in us. Please join us in this important endeavor!

Executive Director
Bill Colson

CHILDREN’S HOME SOCIETY OF SOUTH DAKOTA serves over 
2,000 children each year through residential treatment, education, 
emergency shelter, forensic interview and examination centers, 
foster care and adoption services, and prevention services. The 
majority of these children are victims of severe abuse or neglect.

SERVICES ARE PROVIDED AT:
Black Hills Children’s Home...................................................Rapid City
Sioux Falls Children’s Home.................................................Sioux Falls
Messengers Children’s Center................................................Rapid City
Children’s Inn........................................................................Sioux Falls
Child Advocacy Center of the Black Hills...............................Rapid City
Child’s Voice..........................................................................Sioux Falls

n Accredited by the Joint Commission
n Licensed by South Dakota Department of Social Services
n Certified by South Dakota Department of Education
n CHS services are provided regardless of race, color, religion, gender, or national origin.

Bill Colson.................................................................Executive Director
Rick Weber.......................................................... Development Director
Tami Gronseth.....................................................Chief Financial Officer
Muriel Nelson....................... Community Services Operations Director 
Tim Fitzgerald ................................................. BHCH Program Director
Sue Williams ...................................................SFCH Program Director
Steve Deming ..............................BHCH Community Services Director
Roxie Schmitz ............................. SFCH Community Services Director
Greg Riley ....................................................BHCH Education Director
Rod Lenz ...................................................... SFCH Education Director
Ashley Fellows ...................................................Human Resource Director

Children’s Home Foundation (CHF) provides operational support, 
building funds, endowment security, and community awareness and 
education for CHS.

The Children’s Friend is a twice-yearly publication of Children’s Home 
Foundation. Janet Andersen, Editor. 

Address email correspondence to: janet.andersen@chssd.org

Mailing address:
Children’s Home Foundation, PO Box 1749,  

Sioux Falls, SD  57101-1749  n  Phone 605.965.3148
______________

To protect the privacy of the children and families we serve, 
it is our practice (unless otherwise noted) to use names and 
photos that represent our stories, but respect confidentiality.

Challenge Donors:
Anonymous Donor . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                            $1,000,000

Anonymous Donor . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                             $250,000

Rapid City Rushmore Rotary Club  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              $250,000
(for Child Advocacy Center of the Black Hills)

Dr. Loren & Mavis Amundson . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   $200,000
(for Children’s Inn)

Total Challenge To-Date: $1.7 Million

Legacy of Love & Hope Goals: 
$5 Million Challenge

$5 Million “To Earn” Challenge
TOTAL: $10 Million

The challenge drive is on  for 
Children’s Home Foundation (CHF) 
as efforts continue to provide long-
term funding stability  for Children’s 

Home Society (CHS). The 
Legacy of Love  & Hope 
Campaign officially launches 
in September, and volunteers 
are being enlisted, unique 
campaign gatherings are 
being hosted, and challenge 

donors are coming forward to help 
with the current  fund-raising effort 
to secure the future of CHS.

“Our goal is to have a group of 
donors who will offer a $5 million challenge 
and, to date,  four challenge donors have 
committed a total of $1.7 million,” said Rick 
Weber, CHF Development Director. Many 
Children’s Home Society friends have already 
donated in response to the challenge, raising 
an additional $1 million. To date, a total of  
$2.7 million in gifts and pledges have been 
committed toward the $10 million goal.

The Board of Directors has established a long-
term “numbers” goal to build a fund that can 
support 25% of the Children’s Home Society’s 
annual budget through a 5% distribution from 
endowment investments. The “heart” goal 
will ensure every child who needs the care, 
protection and support of Children’s Home 
Society will receive it, regardless of funding 
ability. CHS programs extend statewide and 
serve over 2,000 children each year.

Informational meetings and tours are being 
hosted at BHCH, SFCH and Children’s Inn.  
We would love to hear from anyone who would 

be interested in attending 
or would like to schedule 
an individual tour.  It is our 

hope that CHS friends 
will come forward to 
help, in whatever way 
they are able, with 
this very important 
campaign.

Would you consider  
becoming a Donor or a 
Campaign Volunteer? 
For more information,  

please contact Rick Weber:

605-965-3127 
or 

rick.weber@chssd.org

The Challenge Drive is On!



Creative Arts Endowment Goal Met
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Accomplishing a major goal calls for a party, and the 
Creative Arts Endowment campaign gifts reached the 
$2 million mark at the end of 2013 to bring in the New 
Year with something to celebrate! The Endowment will 
permanently fund the art and music programs at Sioux 
Falls Children’s Home (SFCH) and Black Hills Children’s 
Home (BHCH). 

To commemorate the event, SFCH hosted a thank you 
party on Tuesday, May 13, at Carnaval Brazilian Grill. SFCH 
music teacher, Wendy Ensz, and art teacher Lisa Compton 
were introduced. 

A student choral group  sang “Thank You For the 
Music” and “What a Wonderful World,” directed by Wendy. 
Guests were also invited to view the student art display 
compiled by Lisa and student artists.

CHS Executive Director Bill Colson and Development 
Director Rick Weber acknowledged the teachers, board 
and donors for their efforts in creating the curriculum 
and funding the endowment.

We appreciate that representatives from the Fishback 
Financial Community Fund joined us, and we are very 
grateful for the initial $150,000 start-up grant received 
from them, which funded the SFCH Creative Arts program 
until the endowment was established.

A similar celebration for BHCH will be incorporated 
into the Jon Crane Children’s Home Society Benefit 
Auction on October 10, 2014.

SFCH hosted a donor appreciation event on May 13 to celebrate 
the Creative Arts Endowment campaign.

Thank You  
For the Music!

YOU CAN WIN
A CAMRY LE!
Only 300 tickets

will be sold.
Tickets are $100 each.

$24,620 MSRP
Picture is a representation only.

Donated  by

The
Stavenger Family

Evening
Kids
for the 

A Benefit for Children’s Home Society

media sponsors

I was likely one of millions 
of people around the world 
who were mesmerized by the 
mysterious disappearance of 

Malaysia Airlines Flight 370. At the time I’m writing 
this the 239 passengers and crew members have still 
not been found. It has been heartbreaking to see the 
grief and frustration of the family members. Twenty-
five countries around the world, including our own, 
have joined together in an effort to find the plane and 
hopefully find some answers to what went so terribly 
wrong. Up to this point around $50 million has been 
spent on the search and it could amount to hundreds 
of millions if the search continues long-term. 

This story unfolded at the time when many of us at 
Children’s Home Society have been considering ways 
we can do something about a different tragedy—the 
affliction of domestic violence and child abuse in our 
society—right here in our state and in our communities. 
According to the Child Welfare League of America, 
child abuse or neglect impacts over 6 million children, 
and for the year 2012 it was estimated that this led 
to over 1,600 deaths. If you think of that continuing 
number, it would be like the loss of Malaysia Airlines 
Flight 370 six times a year…year after year after year. 

We are not immune to the problem in South Dakota. 
In FY 2013 there were 4,900 cases of suspected child 
abuse or neglect that were significant enough to 
warrant a family assessment and 1,095 children were 
removed from their homes due to the severity of 
abuse or neglect. 

If Flight 230 is found, it will bring at least some sense 
of resolution for the family and friends of the victims. 
It will also be an opportunity to learn what went so 
horribly wrong, and efforts can be made to prevent the 
tragedy from happening again. Similarly, at Children’s 
Home Society, we are addressing the ramifications of 
child abuse. 

We know there is much more that can be done 
to avoid the problems in the first place—and that’s 
why we are working on a new prevention, education 
and training initiative. We don’t claim to have all the 
answers, and we know it’s an immense and daunting 
challenge. But we are asking you to join us as we work 
to break the cycle of domestic violence and child 
abuse. We respectfully ask for your continued support 
of our work, whether that is toward our new initiative 
or the many other needs we have to keep the mission 
and programs of Children’s Home Society going 
strong. Thank you!

Development Director
Rick Weber
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 A New Book 

for 2014!

 Modern Woodmen of America
Dekalb & Asgrow

Bob, Connie, Kaitlin & Levi Scott
NuStar Energy

Chuck Sutton Auctioneer & Land Broker, LLC
Grossenburg Implement, Inc.

Black Hills Stock Show Foundation
Jack & Linda Stengel • Dave & Sharon Lebrun

Erv & DeMaris Nesheim (In memory of Andrea Hammer) 
CNA Surety

Les Kruse - American Family Insurance
Chris & Deb Palen

Mountain Plains Insurance

Additional Support:
JDS Industries • Rude Transportation 

Midwest Editions 

Storytelling/Book Signing Events:
TURNER COUNTY FAIR – HERITAGE PARK

Wed., August 13: 2:30–3:30 pm performance.  
Book signing to follow.

SOUTH DAKOTA STATE FAIR– HURON
Fri., August 29 and Sat., August 30

Arts & Education Building: Book sales/signing from 10 am–4 pm
For a list of storytelling performance times and locations at the  

State Fair, visit www.southdakotastatefair.com
Click on Entertainment & Events, Guest Artists & Authors.

Celebrate Christmas memories of 
the farm with this latest story by 
South Dakota author, Tom Roberts!
Inspired by his own experience as a farm boy,  Tom takes 
the reader on a sentimental journey to a time and place that 
so many still consider home. Like a family scrapbook, this 
tale warms the heart as it touches upon all the senses with 
vivid description and imagery that is beautifully depicted by 
father and son illustrators, Jim and Zack Brummond. A great 
gift for anyone  with a rural heritage!

A great thank you gift for clients 
and employees! 
100% of book sales support the 
programs and services that  
Children’s Home Society provides  
to over 2,000 children a year!  
Discounts are available for  
bulk sales of 25 or more books.

Schedule a book signing and story-telling event,
or purchase books by contacting:

Tammy Roberts (605) 965-3183 or tammy.roberts@chssd.org
Go to our website to learn more or to purchase a copy of 
Return to the Farm – A Christmas Journey or one of  
Tom’s other books (Santa’s Prayer, The Little Lost Sock  
or The Home Collection CD ): 

www.chssd.org/books
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do you have Questions
For Your Estate

 Planning Advisor?

do YOU need a  
living Trust?

A living trust operates much 
like a will but it has several 
added benefits. A person can 
transfer assets to the trust and 
continue to manage property 
during his or her lifetime. 
Unlike a will, the provisions 
of a living trust document 
remain confidential. When an 
individual passes away, a living 
trust typically allows for an 
estate to be settled in less 
time than if there is a will. An 
appointed trustee will pay any 
debts and make distributions 
based on the terms of the trust 
document without the need  
for court approval. 

why DO you NEED A WILL?
	 A will can help you decide who  

will receive your property. 

	 You can appoint a guardian for 
your minor children in your will.

	 A will allows you to appoint an 
executor to administer your estate.

	 A will can help reduce taxes for 
your heirs and your estate.

when do YOU need to make 
changes to YOUr PLAN?

If you've recently experienced a life 
changing event such as a marriage, a 
death in the family or the birth of a 
child or grandchild, you should consider 
talking with an attorney to update your 
estate plan. 

do YOU need A 
healthcare power  
and a living will?

A durable power of attorney for 
healthcare allows you to select 
the person who can make 
healthcare decisions for you if  
you are no longer able to care  
for yourself. The person you  
select could make decisions  
for you regarding hospitalization, 
treatment and second opinions.

Another healthcare related 
document is a living will, 
sometimes called an advanced 
directive. This document helps 
you make decisions about 
extraordinary measures, pain 
management, feeding and 
nutrition, or other care at the  
end of your life.

If you are like many people, you have a lot of questions 
about planning for the future. 

1.
2.
3.
4.

what Happens if YOU  
pass away without  
an estate plan?

A will might cost a minimum of 
three to four hundred dollars. But 
the cost of dying intestate, meaning 
without a will, can easily be more 
than that sum. Someone who dies 
intestate must have a court approve 
the settlement of their estate. This 
can be very expensive— sometimes 
costing tens of thousands of dollars. 
Planning today can help save costs 
and better provide for your family 
and future.

how to prepare for meeting with your  
estate planning attorney

Whether you are meeting with an attorney to discuss your first 
will or trust or to revise your existing estate plan, there are some 
ways you can begin to prepare for your meeting today.

Write down a list of questions you have for your attorney. Thinking 
through your needs and goals in advance helps to ensure that the 
meeting with your attorney is efficient and effective. 

Gather and organize your information. Complete our FREE Wills 
Guide or use the online Wills Planner available on our website: 

www.chfgift.org 
to document information about your family, assets and goals. 
Learn about the ways you can provide for your family, create gifts of 
income, save on taxes and benefit CHS with your plan.

Planned Giving 
Officer
Jeff Nelson

for a conversation about planning your estate, Please contact:  
jeff.nelson@chssd.org or 605.965.3125
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Tammy Roberts, CHF Development Officer (left) receives a check from 
Nyberg’s Ace marketing director Marin Huber and head cashier Sandy Freed.

“With a book I can go places without leaving my room…
it’s just like I’m on an adventure,” was one of the responses 
from a SFCH student who was asked how she would feel if 
someone gave her new books to read.

Thanks to grant awards from AT&T and the Monsanto 
Fund, her book adventure will come true. This year SFCH 
School received grants for $4,500 and $10,341 from the two 
companies that were used to purchase Guided Reading 
books and curriculum guides. The first 
shipment of 3,000 books arrived and 
more are on the way! 

The original goal of the 2013 SFCH 
Ready Reader project was to update 
the entire reading program from Pre-K 
to middle school. The Guided Reading 
level books were chosen for the new 
core curriculum. 

Building on the success of the 
initial Ready Reader model, the 2014 
Ready Reader 2 will expand the K-2 
lower level books. It includes support 
materials that match the internationally aligned standards 
in reading, science, social studies and math for a reading-
based curriculum across grade levels and subjects. 

An essential goal of the 2014 project is helping students 
achieve a solid foundation in reading, ultimately so that 

upon transition to a public school setting they will thrive 
and succeed.  Teacher training is instrumental in attaining 
that goal, and 15 teachers attended a graduate level 
workshop using teaching techniques from the book,  
Word Nerds: Teaching All Students to Learn and Love 
Vocabulary. A fall teacher’s workshop entitled, The Next 
Step in Guided Reading, will continue the training and 
development of new teaching strategies.

The excitement of receiving 
new books inspired the redesign 
of an area within the computer 
lab to house the resources. The 
new Guided Reading library has 
become an environment for staff 
and children to celebrate literacy 
and welcomes learners to a variety 
of activities. 

“Breakfast Books”  is a pre-school 
day read-aloud event for students 
and transition staff. Two new 
volunteers use the space to tutor 

students in reading and language acquisition, and therapy 
dogs have been incorporated in specialized situations to 
support therapeutic reading experiences.

CHS is grateful to AT&T and the Monsanto Fund for 
partnering with us in this important literacy based project. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

2014
Pick your favorite,  

and enjoy supporting CHS!
THOSE GUYS A.B.A.T.E. MOTORCYCLE RIDE

Sunday, July 20 - Sioux Falls
Contact: Dave Brende (605) 940-3535

15th ANNUAL BORROWED BUCKS  POKER RUN
Saturday, July 26 —Sioux Falls

Contact: Kirk Keupp (605) 331-2448

RUSHMORE ROTARY–BLACK HILLS  
CHILDREN’S  HOME GOLF TOURNAMENT

Monday, July 28  —  Rapid City
Contact: Ella Shafer (605) 343-2811  

or ella.shafer@chssd.org
www.rushmorerotary.org

“EVENING FOR THE KIDS” GALA
Sunday, August 3

Ramkota Exhibit Hall – Sioux Falls
———

THE ORION CLASSIC
Monday, August 4

Westward Ho Country Club – Sioux Falls
Contact: Tom Roberts (605) 965-3138  

or tom.roberts@chssd.org
www.orionclassic.com

PRAIRIE CLUB PRO-AM GOLF TOURNAMENT
Tuesday–Wednesday, August 5–6
The Prairie Club—Valentine, NE

For details & registration: Janeen@theprairieclub.com
(888) 402-1101 or (402) 376-1361

KIEFFER SANITATION TRASH CAN OPEN (Black Hills)
Wednesday, September 17

Contact: Seth Green (605) 342-5575 – sethg@wcnx.org
or Ella Shafer (605) 343-2811 – ella.shafer@chssd.org 

JON CRANE CHILDREN’S HOME SOCIETY  
BENEFIT AUCTION
Friday, October 10

Arrowhead Country Club – Rapid City
Contact: Ella Shafer (605) 343-2811  

or ella.shafer@chssd.org

KORY and the THE FIREFLIES  
NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY

Wednesday, December 31 — Icon Lounge, Sioux Falls
Tickets available online: koryandthefireflies.com

BHCH = Black Hills Children’s Home
SFCH = Sioux Falls Children’s Home “Give us this day our daily bread.” Matthew 6:11

Nyberg’s Ace leads fundraising for Little Red Stocking
Christmas in July? For Nyberg’s Ace 
Hardware, it’s never too early to start 
planning for the Little Red Stocking event. 
Nyberg’s Ace has raised over $23,000 in 

Little Red Stocking sales over the past three years. It’s a storewide 
competitive effort involving all of their employees, and the 
employee who sells the most Little Red Stockings is awarded a 
prize—a gift certificate donated by The Cookie Jar.

Ace runs the Little Red Stocking promotion from November 1–
December 31. Thank you to Marin Huber, Nyberg’s Ace’s Marketing 
Director, for organizing this important fundraiser for CHS.

KORY and the FIREFLIES: Rockin’ in the New Year for CHS
Thanks again to KORY and the FIREFLIES for performing at the 
New Year’s Eve Champagne Ball at the Icon Lounge, Sioux Falls.  
The annual event, sponsored by First PREMIER Bank/PREMIER 
Bankcard, raised $11,000 for CHS.

Black Hills Motorcycle Show benefits BHCH
The Black Hills Motorcycle Group named CHS as the 
beneficiary of the motorcycle show held at the Rushmore Plaza 
Civic Center on April 12–13. Mike Williams coordinated the event 
that netted $1,030 for BHCH. 

The group also rode their 
motorcycles to Rockerville and 
toured the BHCH campus on  
May 17. The kids were allowed to 
“check out” the group’s motorcycles!

SFCH School gets Ready to Read as recipient of AT&T and Monsanto Grants

ROMAN and RILEY 
ZANdSTRA had an 
unusual request for their 
birthdays—the brothers, 
ages 7 and 9, didn’t want 
any presents at their 
party in April !

Their mother, Leah 
Zandstra, is well known 
for “theme” parties that 
she hosts every year for 
her sons’ birthdays. The 
boys invite everyone in 

their class to attend, along with a large host of relatives 
and friends who live in the Rapid City area. A typical party 
averages 40 to 50 children—and that’s a lot of presents! 
Although the birthday flyers each year stated, “No gifts 

necessary,” guests always seemed to overlook this request.
Roman and Riley came up with a new plan for this year’s 

“Pizzeria” party, which included a “Wheel of Fortune” pizza 
game built by the Zandstras. They asked Mom to design 
their invitation asking guests to “Please bring a monetary 
gift to be donated,” and the fortune would be given away.

Leah gave her sons a long list of possible recipients, 
and said the boys “Googled” everything to make their 
final choice. They ultimately picked BHCH after reading its  
mission statement.

“I was so proud of the boys, because they came up with the 
idea on their own,” said Leah. “They know they have enough 
stuff, and wanted to give something back.” In the end, the 
boys donated $400 to BHCH that will be used to grant wish 
list items for the classrooms and living units. 

Thank you, Roman and Riley, for sharing your happy    
birthday fortune!

Since 1893, grassroots support for Children’s Home Society has been the constant supply for   “our daily bread.” We are so grateful to friends who find special ways to support the CHS mission. 

“Wheel of Fortune” Pizza Party benefits BHCH

9

“Chef” Riley Zandstra waves from 
the birthday Pizza Shoppe.

The Guided Reading library welcomes learners!
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Help Us By Going Green!  
Send a request by email and you will receive each 
issue of The Children’s Friend and our e-newsletter 
electronically: 
Pat.Rasmussen@chssd.org

Check out our facebook page and become a fan! 

Watch our videos on CHS’ YouTube Channel:
www.youtube.com/user/ChildrensHomeSD

A Word of Thanks and Fond Farewell to 
Ty & Tokie Morgan

At Children’s Home Society 
we are extremely blessed by 
many individuals, families and 
businesses who volunteer, 
donate, pray and greatly 
enrich the experiences of the 
children and the staff. They 
come into our lives so willing 
to give and expect nothing 
in return. Their only motive is 
to make a difference and to 
share their time, treasure and 
love unconditionally.

It is with a thankful heart 
and a few tears that we 
bid farewell to two of our 
generous Rapid City angels. 
For more than four years, Ty 
and Tokie Morgan have served 
as Weekend Buddy Volunteers 
for East Unit on the Black Hills 
Children’s Home campus. The 
Morgans have hosted pizza 
parties, movies and bowling outings. They have celebrated birthdays, played 
games, assembled Christmas toys and shopped for the children when the 
seasons changed. They have made cozy fleece blankets, upgraded electronics,   
and donated games, toys and sports equipment to all of the living units. 

But, their selfless acts do not end there! Ty and Tokie have been a tremendous 
support for service projects, including Christmas organizing and transporting, 
relocating the Child Advocacy Center and clean-up after the huge Atlas Blizzard 
last fall. Who could even count the loads of tree branches that big, black truck 
hauled away from both campus locations? 

Ty and Tokie also played a vital role in planning and working the Jon Crane 
Children’s Home Society Benefit Auction last fall, and their efforts contributed 
to a record-breaking fundraising event. No matter what the need, Ty and Tokie 
have stepped up to enrich the lives of children and staff!

As Tokie, Ty and their wonder dog, Goliath, head south to Texas, we say:

Thank You!
Thank you for being our volunteer angels.  

Thank you for blessing us so richly, loving us unconditionally and 
becoming such an incredible part of the Children’s Home family.

Ty and Tokie Morgan and their wonder dog, Goliath.

CHILDREN’S HOME SOCIETY

Dennis Stene, President	 Sioux Falls
Mike Albertson, Vice President	 Rapid City
Melanie Madsen, Treasurer	 Sioux Falls
Bobby Sundby, Secretary	 Rapid City
Sally Anderson, Honorary	 Mesquite, TX
Dan Ashmore	 Rapid City
Jana Bastian	 Belle Fourche
Rick Belsaas	 Rapid City
Helen Boer	 Lyons
Jan Brewer	 Rapid City
Holly Brunick	 Sioux Falls
Monica Burgess	 Rapid City
Bill Colson, Executive Director	 Rapid City
Robert Fouberg	 Aberdeen
Phil Helland	 Sioux Falls
Gina Hopkins	 Sioux Falls
Gary Jensen	 Rapid City
Tim Meyer	 Sioux Falls
Cynthia Mickelson	 Sioux Falls
Rob Mudge	 Rapid City
Dave Nelson	 Sioux Falls
Rollie Noem	 Hill City
Lisa Richmond-Kirby	 Sioux Falls
John Rozell	 Sioux Falls
Bill Sanford	 Sioux Falls
Karen Schreier	 Sioux Falls
Greg Schweiss	 Rapid City
John G. Spangler, MD	 Rapid City
Maureen Suga	 Sioux Falls

CHILDREN’S HOME FOUNDATION

Norbert Sebade, President	 Rapid City
George Roberts, Vice President	Sioux Falls
Jeff Denison, Treasurer	 Rapid City
Carolynn Stavenger, Secretary	 Sioux Falls
Scott Barbour	 Rapid City
Gary Brown	 Rapid City
Linda Daugaard	 Pierre
Tim Hamel	 Sioux Falls
Jennifer Kirby	 Sioux Falls
Scott Korsten	 Sioux Falls
Rachel Nordbye	 Rapid City
Michelle Poe	 Sioux Falls
Al Schoeneman	 Sioux Falls
Scott Sletten	 Sioux Falls
Jack Stengel	 Sioux Falls

DIRECTORS EMERITUS

Lynne Byrne	 Sioux Falls
Jeb Clarkson	 Belle Fourche
Steve Egger	 Sioux Falls
Phil Helland*	 Sioux Falls
Blake Hoffman	 Sioux Falls
Bob Hoover	 Rapid City
Deanna Lien	 Rapid City
Helen Madsen	 Sioux Falls
Jack Marshman	 Sioux Falls
Royal (Mac) McCracken	 Rapid City
Linda Mickelson Graham	 Sioux Falls
Rob Mudge*	 Rapid City
TJ Reardon	 Sioux Falls
John Rozell*	 Sioux Falls
Dave Schmidt	 Rapid City
Peg Seljeskog	 Rapid City
Dennis Stene*	 Sioux Falls
Pam Taylor Jansa	 Sioux Falls
Gene Uher	 Sioux Falls
Marilyn Van Demark	 Sioux Falls
Doug Wells	 Omaha, NE

*Current Board Member
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We hope you enjoy receiving 
The Children’s Friend newsletter. 
It is our way to keep you informed 

about CHS news, and about the  
work we are doing with

children and families.

We also hope that you will 
consider making a gift to support 

our mission. As long as the kids 
 continue to come, we will continue 

to ask for your help.

Can you please send  
a gift today?

Name_________________________________________  

Address_______________________________________

_____________________________________________

City_ _________________________________________  

State_____________ Zip_________________________

Gift of $__________________ enclosed

	 PLEASE USE MY GIFT:

____ Where Needed Most

____ For General Endowment

____ For Prevention Initiative Endowment

Accepted

To give online: 
www.chssd.org/foundation

Or you can subscribe online
to get both publications:
www.chssd.org/foundation__________

Have You Watched Our Videos?
A Legacy of Love and Hope
An overview of the mission of Children”'s Home Society of South Dakota. 
Includes history, program information and storytelling.

Fostering a Family
Tim and Diane Meyer recount their journey and their ””"calling"” to become 
foster parents for CHS. Includes insights by their birth son, and reflections 
by four young adults who were fostered by the Meyers as children.

Ann’s Story
A young woman who lived at CHS as a child gives an account of her 
disturbing childhood experiences and how she was helped by CHS. Today, 
Ann is pursuing an academic career to help young children in crisis.

A LONG WAY FROM HOME.
Former CHS residents, now adults, reflect on their memories while at 
CHS and how the help they received at CHS has impacted their lives.

Watch our videos online at the CHS Channel:
www.youtube.com/user/ChildrensHomeSD

Learn even more about 
Children’s Home Society:



Children’s Home Society
of South Dakota

P.O. BOX 1749
SIOUX FALLS, SOUTH DAKOTA 57101-1749

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Non-profit Organization

U.S. POSTAGE
PAID

SIOUX FALLS, SD
PERMIT #437

PROBLEMS! We’d like to make it right! Change the label and mail back to us.

___Misspelled name	 ___Receive more than one

___Wrong address	   ___Remove my name from mailing list

Hellos and Goodbyes  
to Our Staff...

Pat Nadolski Tami Gronseth Deb Moritz Janet Andersen

2013 EMPLOYEES  
OF THE YEAR

After 23 years of dedicated service to Children’s Home Society (CHS),  
Pat Nadolski retired in June as Chief Financial Officer (CFO). Pat 
began her career with CHS in 1991 as the Administrative Services 
Director. She continued in this job as the agency grew,  and in 2003 
CHS restructured this role to her current position as CFO. Pat and her 
husband Dave will be moving to their home on Lake Sarah, Minnesota, 
where they plan to enjoy time relaxing, fishing and cruising around 
the lake on their pontoon.

Tami Gronseth accepted the position as new CFO last November. 
She earned her MBA and is a Certified Public Accountant who joined 
CHS after a financial career in healthcare. Tami and her husband, 
Timm, live in Sioux Falls with their three children.

Deb Moritz was hired in 1989 as the admissions coordinator at CHS. 
One year later she began working for Children’s Home Foundation 
(CHF) as Communications Manager, a position she has held for the 
past 24 years. On July 1, Deb transitions back to CHS as the Program 
Development Coordinator in charge of The Prevention, Education 
and Training Initiative.

Janet Andersen began working for CHF as the new Communications 
Manager on May 1. Janet brings over 25 years of experience in the 
fields of graphic design and marketing. She and her husband, Denis, 
live on a farm northeast of Sioux Falls.

Established in part with an endowment gift  
from JOE & AMY CASS, the

“DEDICATED TO  
EXCELLENCE IN CARING

AWARD”
is given annually to recognize an  

outstanding employee at each CHS site.

CHILDREN’S INN 
SIOUX FALLS

Kristina Painter
Program Supervisor
Years of service: 8

SIOUX FALLS  
CHILDREN’S HOME

Roscha Zoet
Special Education Teacher
Years of service: 18

BLACK HILLS  
CHILDREN’S HOME

Hollie Strand
Education and Public 
Awareness Specialist
Years of service: 61/2


